

Meeting Date 2/24/25 Meeting Location: library

Members present	Tim Eriksson, Deborah Brooks, Carmen Villarreal, Michelle Garmon, Jen Noble, Emilee Hardt, Kim Mulligan, Catherine Gale, Karen Boerup
Members absent	
Constituency group represented	

- I.** Called to order at. by Deborah Brooks @2:45p.m.
- II.** Approval of Minutes  
Karen motion to approve  
Emilee second  
All in favor.
- III.** Call to audience n/a
- IV.** Reports

<b>REPORTS TO REVIEW</b>	Principal, PTA, Family Engagement
<b>DISCUSSION</b>	<p><b>Principal-Tim Eriksson</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Thank you to all volunteers at Rodeo Breakfast.</li> <li>• Fire Watch personnel has been hired to walk the ground on alert for fire due to the fire system being cut during the HVACC installment. The companies are not in agreement on how to fix it.</li> <li>• The OMA room is scheduled to be done with renovations due to water damage.</li> <li>• There are no events planned for this summer such as Summer School or Community Schools, so custodians can focus on deep clean of the campus.</li> <li>• Summer School will only be held at satellite schools and attendance is selective due to academic needs.</li> <li>• Mr. Eriksson attended the last budget meeting and was first denied three 5<sup>th</sup> grade teachers for next year. Because student numbers have always been high for this grade, he contacted the CFO stating his case and CFO agreed that numbers support.</li> <li>• 2025-2026 School Year projected Staffing 5<sup>th</sup> Grade 3 teachers 4<sup>th</sup> Grade 3 teachers 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade 2 teachers</li> </ul>

2<sup>nd</sup> Grade 2 teachers  
 1<sup>st</sup> Grade 2 teachers  
 Kinder 2 teachers

- Tax Credit continues to trickle in with a current total of about \$26,000. Totals have been much lower district-wide. We'll do another push at Spring OMA concerts.
- The entire school district will go to **Title 1 Funding** next year. The first year, Fruchthendler will be a "targeted" school which means that any money spent will specifically be used toward students who are targeted "at risk learners". This is generally the bottom 25% of the students based on AASA and other district assessments.
- The school will receive \$57,000.
- A comprehensive needs survey will be given to parents and staff and a Parent Meeting will be held in the spring, date TBA. To explain how Title 1 affects our school.
- The budget was presented.
- Love of Reading is next week with activities for each day and a family night on Tues
- There are no action items at this time.

**PTA-Jen Noble**

**Rodeo Breakfast**

- There were 263 attendees for the Rodeo Breakfast held on 2/19 with 118 adults and 145 kids.
- The PTA would like for this to be free event for now on and will increase the budget for next year.

**Spirit T-Shirts**

- Haley Thoman is taking on the new t-shirt design and orders. The PTA will go with Distinct Impressions with a dark red shirt with white firebird both on front pocket and back high enough so when kids sit, the firebird is visible.
- Orders will begin next month.

**Teacher Appreciation Committee**

- Teacher Appreciation Survey went out.
- There will be a bagel and coffee breakfast, 2/25.

**Dining for Dollars**

- McDonald's was the biggest event so far.
- Costa Vida is 2/27 4-9 p.m.
- Bear Canyon Pizza 3/25 4-9 p.m.

**Spring Movie Night**

- The PTA renewed the movie agreement for \$550.
- Free Movie night 4/25 movie and time TBA.

**Book Fair**

- 3/31-4/4
- BOGO 5/12

**Faculty Grant Application**

- 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade awarded Grammar Support and Portable

	<p>Planetarium for the entire grade level.</p> <p><b>Family Engagement- Catherine Gale</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Kinder Kick-off had 8 students.</li> <li>• Conferences were attended by 50 parents &amp; 12 kids.</li> <li>• The last focus group on 2/14 discussed Title 1.</li> </ul>

**V. Action Items**

<b>ITEM TITLE</b>	n/a
<b>DISCUSSION NOTES</b>	
<b>RESOLUTION</b>	
Kim-Motion Michelle-Second All in favor.	

<b>ITEM TITLE</b>	n/a
<b>DISCUSSION NOTES</b>	
<b>RESOLUTION</b>	

<b>ITEM TITLE</b>	n/a
<b>DISCUSSION NOTES</b>	
<b>RESOLUTION</b>	

**V. Discussion/information items**

<b>ITEM TITLE</b>	School Safety
<b>DISCUSSION NOTES</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Jen asked on behalf of people who asked her to bring it to Site Council about what is happening with the safety protections such as fences and new glass.</li> <li>• Tim explained that the glass covering previously purchased and installed at other schools was low quality so the district put it out to bid again. Sometime this year, the district will come out and make an assessment. Some of the glass will get a protective covering, and our school will either get chain link or wrought iron fencing. This has been slow moving.</li> <li>• Jen asked about how long the response time for officers in case of an emergency.</li> <li>• Tim explained that the Sherrif’s department is located about 5 minutes on Bear Canyon, but we can never predict a response time.</li> <li>• Tim explained that staff will be getting badges with a “panic button” on them in the future.</li> <li>• Jen asked about cameras on campus.</li> <li>• Tim explained that schools will be receiving cameras but it will start that the high schools and work the way down to elementary. We’ve had minor weekend vandalism.</li> </ul>
<b>ITEM TITLE</b>	
<b>DISCUSSION NOTES</b>	

VII. Future meeting in person, April 28th @ 2:45 p.m.

VIII. The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m. by Deborah Brooks